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Meeting Location    
and Time 

 

Bessie Mitchell House 

411 Ball Street 

Grapevine 

Texas 76051 
 

Guild meetings begin with  
social time from 6:30-7:00. 

Meetings start at 7:00. 

 
Bear Creek Quilt Guild 

Volume 34  Issue 3 

March 2024 

Bear Paw Press 

The President’s 
Message 

Vicky Kidd  

BCQG President  

Hi Quilters! 
 

Anatomy of a BCQG Meeting That Has Been Moved to a Different Than Usual Venue  

 

a*nat*o*my - a study of the structure or internal workings of something 

 

Hi Wonderful Quilters! 

 

I thought you might find it interesting to learn the ins and outs involved in moving BCQG last meeting to a different 

venue.  

 

In November 2023, I contacted our liaison to Grapevine Recreation about renewing our contract to use Bessie Mitchell 

House for 2024. She prepared the schedule and contract. When I received the contract, I noticed that the calendar 

excluded the date for the February meeting. Now, the same thing happened last year with one meeting. Someone beats 

us to scheduling and signs up for one of our dates before we can. The BCQG executive board decided to accept the 

offer of a classroom at the REC in place of Bessie Mitchell for one meeting. I was happy for the offer. It would have been 

much more of a hassle to go out and try to find a place on our own. 

 

Then we began the process of notifying and advertising the change to our members. We started by announcing at every 

meeting, in every newsletter, and eblasts. Our speaker had been contracted so we needed to advise her to come to the 

different location. 

 

I had not been to the REC before so I wanted to know what it would be like for us. A week or so before the meeting, 

Kathi Runyan and I went on a reconnaissance mission. We looked inside the room and judged that it would be a great 

place to meet. I asked at that time if we could put a yard sign and some balloons out front on the night of the meeting to 

mark our territory so to speak and give everyone an easy head’s up as to where to go. We weren’t allowed to do that. I 

decided that we could have someone out front to grab folks as they came toward the building. In the chaos of my own 

arrival at the REC, I completely forgot to ask someone to do that. It seems like everyone found their way, so all was 

well. I had also contacted our liaison about the way we needed for the room to be set up. I was assured that the room 

would be set up exactly as I asked.  

 

I mentioned the chaos of my own arrival for the meeting. I drove the parking lot a couple of times hoping that someone 

would vacate a close parking place. That didn’t happen; however, I was able to park in a not-too-distant spot. I always 

have lots of stuff to bring in. I made it into the building, very happy to arrive at the REC. To my dismay, the room was 

not set up in any way, shape, or form as I had requested. In fact, it was totally the opposite. I immediately started moving 

furniture! I was so lucky to have some early birds just jump in and help in any way they could. In the meantime, I saw 

Patience Griffin moving all her quilts in. I wanted to help her, and several others volunteered. She was about finished and 

told us to get the room set up. So, we eventually got most things set up in an acceptable manner.  

 

We had no idea how many quilters were going to come. I just hoped that we would have a good group to support our 

speaker. I was thrilled to see the large group forming for our meeting. I kept going to the reception desk to ask for more 

chairs to be set up. I went and asked for more chairs 4 times! I counted 53 people in attendance. It was a quick count so 

may not be correct.  

 

I sincerely hope that everyone in attendance learned something you did not know and had a wonderful time! I was una-

ble to speak to everyone since I was running around like a chicken with its head cut off! (Yes, I’m showing my age by 

using that old quote. It describes me in the best possible manner. LOL!) Just know that I saw you! I’m sorry if I didn’t get 

to speak to everyone or if I walked away in the middle of a conversation. I just get easily distracted if I see a need to be 

met and sometimes, I am off and running. My goal was for everyone to enjoy the meeting and hang out with great 

friends. 

  

Patience Griffin was an absolute pleasure to be around! She is a world of knowledge, and it was enjoyable to receive just 

a tiny bit of what she had to offer. After the meeting Patience asked me where we had found such a fun and happy group 

of people. I said, “I know! They are the best!” I believe that to be fact! I appreciate your presence and constant support 

at every meeting. In March, we will be back at Bessie Mitchell. See you then! 

 

Make it sew! 

Vicky  

President’s Message 
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March Birthdays 

Birthdays 
Michelle Lewis 

Cynthia Johnson                       03/01  Linda Krucky                   03/16  
Joan Houle           03/02  Judy Rose                        03/21  
Kay Thomas                               03/11  Beth Gerth                      03/30 

Community Services 
Deb Heid 

 

Perfect Attendance Contest! 
 Beginning January 16, 2024, and ending on December 17, 2024 
  
Try your best to attend every meeting. The objective is to be present, in person 
(watching on zoom does not count) at as many meetings as possible. There will be 
prize drawings for the members attending the most meetings during the year.  
 
Be sure to sign in at every meeting you attend so that you will get credit for being 
there.  
Let’s do this!! 
Vicky 

Perfect Attendance 
Vicky Kidd  

We will have sign up logs at 
every meeting for you to record 
and submit your volunteer 
hours. 
 
 

 February Speaker 

Patience Griffin 

I want to thank everyone for logging their volunteer hours this past year. In 2023, 
we logged a total of 2,985 hours, which was more than double than in  2022. 
Items included 123 children quilts, 47 quilts sent to Gatehouse, 66 fidget mats, 
68 items made for the boutique plus other miscellaneous items as well as 10 An-
gel Gowns.  
We provided support to John Peter Smith Hospital (J.P.S.), Cook Childrens, Pro-
ject Linus, Union Gospel Mission, Child Protective Services, Christ Haven, Gate-
House for Women, Next Step Women's Center and Days for Girls. Please contin-
ue to track your volunteer hours and send me an email so I can track 
them. Finally, please consider making at least one donation quilt this com-
ing year. I am looking forward to seeing what we can accomplish in 2024. Have a 
healthy and happy New Year. 
 
Deb Heid 
Community Services 
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Bear Creek Quilt Guild 2024 Programs   

*Workshop Scheduled  

March 19 
Annie Smith 

Help! My Stash is Growing * 
 

April 16 
Sue Goodman 

Orr Family Quilts-Five Generations 
 

May 21 
Sally Brown 

Every Quilt Has a Story 
 

June 18 
Quilt Show Prep & Mini Quilt Challenge  

 
July16 

Randy Cole  
A Half Century in the Sewing Machine Business  

Sherry Rupe 
The Mega Dream Bag * 

 
August 20 

End of Summer Potluck 
 

September 17 
Barbara & Ernie McGraw 

Life Stories Told Through Quilts 
 

October 15 
Ellen Zinsmeister 

Improvisational Quilting * Intro to Improv 
 

November 19 
Quilt of Valor Presentation  

 
December 17 

Christmas Potluck & Officer Installation 
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March Meeting and Workshop – Annie Smith 

 

 At the March 19th meeting, we will learn the great art of managing our vast ar-
rays of fabric with Annie Smith and her lecture entitled: “Help! My Fabric Stash is 
Growing, and I Can’t make It Stop!”  

 

Here are some things from her bio from her website: anniesmith.net: 

 

I am a Quilter. 

I’ve been sewing since I was 8 years old and quilting since 1980. I design 
quilts and have my own Pattern Publishing company.  I won Best of Show at the 
California State Fair for Crazy Quilting. 

 

I am a Maker. 

 I make my own clothes (among other things). 

 

I am a national and international Quilting Instructor. 

To Guilds, Quilt Shops, Quilt show venues and Online. I teach at places 
like Smoky Mountain Quiltfest,  International Quilt Market, John C. Campbell 
Folk School, and Road to California. 

 

I am a Virtual Quilt Instructor. 

I offer Virtual Lectures and Workshops for individuals, Quilt Guilds and 
Groups, and Quilt Shops. I also offer Hybrid events – a combination of in-
person and virtual. 

 

I am a Podcasting Quilter.  

I created the first podcast for Quilters in 2005 – Quilting Stash. I’ve 
done more than a few podcasts. 

I am a “Bernina Artisan Ambassador. 

 

Annie will conduct a workshop entitled  “Stash Buster.” Her kit fee is $8. Mem-
bers will be paying $28 for the workshop which includes the kit. For nonmembers the 
cost will be $35 plus the kit fee. 

 

The workshop will be held at the Roanoke Public Library, 308 S. Walnut St., Ro-
anoke. The doors of the library open at 10. The workshop will last until 4.  

Contact Nancy Carr at nmkrock@aol.com or call at 817-995-7991 if you are in-
terested in the workshop. 

Programs 
Nancy Carr  

 Workshop Director 

 
 

 

mailto:nmkrock@aol.com
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Stay in touch with your guild! 
Check out our website at 

 www.bearcreekquiltguild.com 
If you did not receive a password after paying membership 
fees, please email Michelle Lewis at:  
   quiltingmichelle@gmail.com  
    817-247-0622. 

 
 

Spring Retreat 2024 
 
 Don’t Miss Out! Spring Retreat is almost here…April 11-14, 2024 at 
Sunset Retreat Ctr in Sunset, Tx. Check out the link for all the amenities at 
www.sunsetretreat.com 
 
 We will have an opportunity table,  a massage therapist,  a machine service 
tech and  a scissor/knife sharpening tech. 
 
Any questions give me a call, 
Mona Levingston 
817-235-9188 

Retreats/ 
Outings 

Mona Livingston  
 

Membership 
Michelle Lewis  

 

Hello Guild Members! 

We had a great turnout at the February meeting! 

52 Attendees 

2 Zoom Attendees 

3 Visitors 

We also have several new members this year!   

 

Please welcome: 

Debra Wood  Melissia Barron 

Jane Miller   Kristy Howell 

Melissa Terrill  Nancy Paul 

 

The 2024 Directories will be handed out at the March meeting!  There is still a little 
time to get your name in the directory.   

 

Michelle Lewis 

Membership Chairperson 

817-247-0622 

quiltingmichelle@gmail.com 

mailto:quiltingmichelle@gmail.com


 

6 

I have already signed up for two Christmas/advent boxes for this holiday season 
and I’m going to share with you the one I am most excited about. I watched a num-
ber of You Tube quilters open this box during the 2023 holiday season and was 
quite excited about the products, notions and fabric it contained. This box is from 
Soft Squares LLC. It is a company/store run by Lynne and she is responsible for the 
collection of goodies in the box you sign up for. 
 
There are two versions, a 12 box and a 25 day Christmas box. The 12 day version, 
Box A costs $149, Box B, the full 25 day set up is $299. I opted for Box B, there is a 
spot for you to include the name you’d like personalized items to use, of course I 
went with Kathi.  She also notes a few other box selections on her webpage, a 
birthday box, a box for non-quilters (who are these people?) a scrap box and an Oh 
Goodie box! Lots of fun options, check her out @ softsquares.com 
 
A little bit about Lynne and her philosphy/story...At Soft Squares, the mission is to 
provide the highest quality quilting supplies and services to my customers. I strive 
to inspire and empower quilters of all levels by offering a welcoming and support-
ive environment. 
Lynne produces a number of You Tube tutorials for all things quilt related and is a 
pleasure to watch.  
 
So far, two boxes on the list for the holidays, and there could be more, I’m still 
looking! We’re worth it!! 
 
Happy Spring! 
Kathi 

Monthly  
Goodies   

By 
Kathi Runyan 

Please welcome our new members who joined in January and February. 

January - Melissa Barron and Kristy Howell (Bedford) 

February - Melissa Terrill (Arlington) and Jane Miller (Arlington) 

New Members   
New Member Liaison 

JoAnne   Sheppard 
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BEAR CREEK QUILT GUILD 

2024 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 
 

PLEASE PRINT 
 

Date: ______________________                                  Year you initially joined BCQG:_______ 
 
Name:_____________________________________________________________________________   
 
Address:________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
City:____________________State:____  Zip:_________ 
 
Email:_________________________________________________   Birthday: Month: _________Day:______ 
 
Cell # - _____________________________   other #  _______________________________ 
 
 CHECK ONE: 
 
___ RENEW MEMBERSHIP: $35 - Email Newsletter   
 
___ RENEW MEMBERSHIP: $47 - Mailed Newsletter   
                                                                                                                        
___ NEW MEMBER - $35.00 - Email Newsletter      ____ NEW MEMBER: $47 - Mailed Newsletter 

 
NOTE:  Dues are prorated July thru December by Quarter plus $1.00 per month for mailed newsletter 
 
Check:  Make payable to: BCQG 
Mail check to: Michelle Lewis, 116 Eagle Moor Ln, Weatherford, TX.  76087 
 
To Pay via PayPal:  add $1.36 to the membership fee shown above.  Go to your PayPal Account and make 
your payment to bearcreekquiltguild@yahoo.com.  Please be sure to add your information in the PayPal Notes 
Box. 
 
MEMBER INFORMATION  USAGE 
 
     You agree information provided above can be included in the Guild Directory   Y or N – (Initial ______ 
 
     You agree information provided above can be on the Guild Website (Password Protected)   Y or N – (Initial ______ 

 
•  Do you currently belong to a BCQG Bee(s)?  If so, BEE name(s)________________________________ 
 
    Interested in joining a BCQG Bee?  Y or N    Daytime____   Night time____ 
 
•  Join A Committee and Make New Friends! 
 
It is only through the active participation by ALL OF our members that our guild can achieve its goals. 
                                      Please check any committees in which you have an interest: 

 
__ Bee Keeper    __ New Member Liaison             __ Sunshine & Shadows              
__ Communications   __ Newsletter         __ Webmaster                   
__ Community Service  __ Opportunity Table   __ Quilt Show Boutique  
__ Hospitality           __ Outings/Retreats   __ Quilts of Valor        
__ Magazine Swap                     __ Show & Tell   __ Membership          
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Quilting Bees Info 

 Come explore a Bee. Friendships are made and tips are shared. 

Questions? Contact Pam Roark at BC.BeeKeeper21@gmail.com 

 or see my phone # in the directory. 

 

BEE NAME   MEETING DAY/TIME/LOCATION HOW OPEN 

A Few Loose Threads Friday/every other/9:30    

Meets at: Must Love Fabric             

In-Person N 

Blue Bonnet Quilters Wed/2nd/monthly/4:30-8:30p  

Meets at: Roanoke Library 

In-Person Y 

Collages Plus Thursday/1st & 3rd/2:00-5:00p 

Meets at: Gail Haterius’ home  

In-Person Y 

Fabricholics Monday/2nd/Monthly/10:00 

Meets at:  Kayleen Allen’s Home 

In-Person N 

Pieceful 

Daze                     

1st Monday 9:30 at St. Stephen’s Episcopal 

Church  

3rd Monday 9:30  at Richland Sewing Center                                    

In-Person N 

Pins & Needles                 Tuesday/2nd /monthly 12:00-8:00p  

Meets at: Quilters Dream      

In-Person 

Come & Go 

Y 

mailto:BC.BeeKeeper21@gmail.com
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SHOW and TELL 
Betty Reisch 

Aleta Mayrose 
Name of Quilt: Pizza Box block exchange 
Quilted by Nancy Carr 
Pattern Name: Triple Play Stars from Missouri 
Star QC 
12 different block by 12 different  
people at BBQ Bee 

Kay Thomas 
Name of Quilt: UFO 
Pattern Name: Junk to Gems 
I finally completed this from a 
workshop in 2014! 

Angela Hoss 
Name of Quilt: Happy Valentine’s 
Day 
Quilted by: self 
Pattern Name: Heart Beat 
This was made to use up pink 
scraps and create a cute Valen-
tine quilt 

Teresa Galegher 
Name of Quilt: 2s & 3s 
Quilted by self 
A friend had a photo that 
inspired this. It will be do-
nated to “Sleep in Heavenly 
Peace” 

Teresa Galegher 
Name of Quilt: Tradewinds 
Quilted by: self 
Donation quilt 

Teresa Galegher 
Name of Quilt: String Rectangles 
Quilted by self 
Pattern Name: String Rectangles 
This will also be a donation quilt. 

Joan Arciero 
Name of Quilt: Ella’s Baby Quilt 
Quilted by: self 
Baby quilt with Yo Yo’s. The back-
ing fabric has her mom’s recipes 
printed on it. She had the fab-
ric  made by Spoonflower. 

Siri Sinha 
Name of Quilt: Texas Shop Hop 
Quilted by: Phyllis Lovely 
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SHOW and TELL 
Betty Reisch 

Siri Sinha 
Name of Quilt: Frosty 
Quilted by Siri 
Applique Frosty the Snowman 
on Christmas quilt 

JoAnne Sheppard 
Name of Quilt: Snowmen 
Block of the Month bought at a 
garage sale for $4. I completed 
this while recovering from sur-
gery. 

Lauren Friend 
Name of Quilt: McKinley’s Quilt 
Quilted by: Paul & Kathy Grause 
of Yellow Rose Quilts 
This is for my great-
granddaughter, McKinley, due 
in April. McKinley will be born in 
Verona Italy where her Dad is 
stationed with the U.S. Army   

Siri Sinha 
Name of Quilt: Rise Above 
Quilted by: self 
Pattern Name: Rise Above 
This pattern by Charisma Horton 
will be a block of the month at 
Must Love Fabric, hosted by Siri. 

Doris Schjelderup 
Name of Quilt:  Frosty 
Quilted by: self 
Christmas lap quilt made from  
“Make It With Christmas With 
3-Yard Quilts.  
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Last January, the Blue Bonnet Quilters Bee held a retreat at the Rockhouse Retreat Center.  
It is located in Santo, Texas just a little west of Weatherford.  It is out in the country where 
the hills are just beginning to appear.  When you first arrive you are greeted by barn quilts 
hanging on the gate at the entrance. It gives you a sense of peace, quiet and belonging. The 
facility is set up for small groups of about 13 to 15 people.  It is well equipped with a kitch-
en and eating area just off the main quilting area.  It has a small amount of material and 
other quilting items for sale off to the side.  The cook Bridget usually cooks 3 meals a day 
and sometimes stays and quilts with the group.  She is a great cook and fun to be around.  
She and the owner, JoLyn are very friendly and accommodating. Our retreat had less peo-
ple than usual which allowed us to spread out more than normal.  There were seven of us 
there including Doris Schjelderup, Susan Turk, Aleta Mayrose, Kathi Runyan, Donna Reid, 
Ginny North and myself, Pam Roark. We brought our own projects to work on and helped 
each other with ideas, colors or any problems we bumped into while sewing.  We shared 
lots of stories, talked about good shows to watch on TV and shared lots of laughter.  Some 
of us brought our Quilt of Valor blocks to complete.  We had impromptu lessons on how to 
miter corners and how to block a quilt. We also spent one evening playing Farkle.  It was a 
fun retreat and a time of refreshing.    

 

Quilt Bee 
Spotlight 

 By Pam Roark 

By  Vicki Kidd 

 
 
 
 

How many quilts does the average quilter make in a year? 
 

The average quilter today is comfortable with technology, has been 
quilting for over 10 years and starts between 10-12 projects each year, 
mostly lap quilts and queen sized quilts, in a traditional style.   
 
https://Craftindustryalliance.org  
 
What do quilt judges look for? 

They look at many things when evaluating a quilt – color, design, piecing 
accuracy and construction, binding, quilting density, design choice and exe-
cution, tension, thread choice, starts and stops, applique skill and more.  

 

https://apqs.com 
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Bear Creek Quilt Guild 
Board Zoom Meeting Minutes 

February 6, 2024 
President, Vicky Kidd, opened the meeting at 6:30 pm on ZOOM with the following officers and members present: 
Vicky Kidd, Pam Roark, Beverly Douglas, Kathi Runyan, Kay Thomas, Nancy Carr, JoAnne Sheppard, Mary Nalley, 
Aleta Mayrose, Betty Reisch, Kathy Longo and Mona Livingston.  Vicky welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Janu-
ary 2024 Board minutes were reviewed and motion to accept was made by Nancy Carr, seconded by Kathi 
Runyan, and it passed.   
Treasurer’s Report: Kay Thomas reported for January 2024 an income of $2129.48, expenses of $759.77 with a 
net income of $1369.71.  
    
Old Business:   
2023 Audit- Kathi Runyan, Linda McKinney and Linda Krucky completed the audit of the 2023 financial records and 
the audit passed. 
February General Meeting- Will be at the Grapevine REC. A map is in the February newsletter. Vicky will draw 
attention to the meeting entrance and Betty Reisch will put a sign at the Bessie Mitchell building. 
 
New Business: 
Newsletter- Doris Schjelderup’s new email address for newsletter/guild business is dode65@myyahoo.com . 
March 19 Speaker- Annie Smith on Help! My Stash is Growing.  The workshop will be at the Roanoke Library. 
Workshop fees were discussed, voted on and passed. 
 Members pay $20 plus pattern fee and the public pays $55 plus pattern fee ($28 and $63 total this time).  No 
money may be collected at the library. 
BCQG Zoom Meetings- Kathy Longo volunteered to bring a tripod to the next guild meeting to see if it improves 
quality of the zoom meeting.  Also, it was suggested that the person with the microphone repeat the questions 
into the microphone before answering them. 
Dates to Remember- BCQG Retreat $270 Apr 11-14, NT Quilt Show Aug 1-3, Dallas Quilt Show Mar 15-17.  
 
Committee Reports: 
BeeKeeper- None. 
Communications- None. 
Community Service- None. 
New Member Liaison- None.  
Magazines- None. 
Newsletter- Doris sent the newsletter out to be distributed today. 
Membership- 52 members have paid their dues.  
Show and Tell- None. 
Opportunity- None. 
Quilts of Valor- None. 
Quilt Show- Registration of quilts opens Feb 16 and to public Mar 16. It closes May 28.  Minis open April 15 and 
close June 15.  Beverly sent the schedule to Doris for the newsletter and will send an Eblast. 
Webmaster-None. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:01 pm. 
Next Guild Member meeting:  February 20, 2024, at 7:00pm at the Grapevine REC, Speaker Patience Griffin.  
Next Guild Board meeting:  March 5, 2024, at 6:30pm on Zoom. 
Respectfully submitted by Pam Roark, BCQG Secretary ProTem 
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Bear Creek Quilt Guild 

 Member In-Person/Zoom Meeting Minutes 

February 20, 2024 

 

Vicky Kidd opened the meeting and welcomed everyone to the REC in Grapevine, Texas at 7:01 pm.  There were two new members 
for this evening’s meeting.  JoAnne Sheppard introduced Melissa Terrill and Jane Miller, and three visitors were welcomed, Jeanie 
Platt, Debra Wood, and Jerry Poole.   

The January 2024 General Member meeting minutes were reviewed and a motion to accept was made by Teresa Galagher, with a 
second by Kathy Longo, and the motion passed.  

 

Treasurer’s Report: Kay Thomas reported an income of $2,129.48 with expenses of $759.77 for a net income of $1,369.71, com-
prised primarily of 2024 membership dues.  Vicki Kidd reiterated a call for outstanding dues to be paid to speed production and dis-
tribution of the 2024 Membership Directory. 

Old Business:  

 No old business was discussed. 

New Business: 

Doris Schjelderup has set up a new email address for newsletter items, dode65@myyahoo.com (or you can send to Vicky Kidd for 
proofing). 

Ongoing Business: 

Currently there are about 40 people in the running for the 2024 Perfect Attendance Contest 

Committee Reports: 

 Beverly Douglas discussed requirements for Quilt Show items, including mini quilts for the auction, and forms for entries. 

 Mona Levingston reminded all of our retreat at Sunset scheduled for April 11 – 14th, 2024, with sign up sheet and payment 
of $270.00 requirement and forms for retreat holder. Services available include sewing machine repair, scissor sharpening, and mas-
sage. 

 Kayleen Allen called for ideas for new boutique items. 

 Kathy Runyan and Nancy Carr discussed the March workshop taking place on March 20th at the Roanoke library with a fee of 
$28, including the pattern provided by speaker. 

Show and Tell items presented 

Door prizes drawn and distributed 

Snack Break 

 

Nancy Carr introduced our speaker, Patience Griffin, renowned author, quilt, and quilt fabric designer who presented many quilts 
and spoke on her career as author and combining quilting with fiction set in Scotland and Alaska. 

 

The next BCQG member meeting will be March 19, 2024 at 7PM at the Bessie Mitchell House in Grapevine. 

The next BCQG Board meeting will be March 5, 2024, 6:30PM on Zoom. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:42 PM 

Chris Sizemore BCQG Co-Secretary 

mailto:dode65@myyahoo.com
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Quilt Shows and 

 Other Activities  

Quilting Events 

*For information purposes ONLY.  
Please, check for specifics with the organization 

2024 

MAR 15-17   Dallas Quilt Show     Dallas, Tx 

 https://www.https://www.quiltersguildofdallas.org/dallas-quilt-show/ 



 

15 

QUILT OF VALOR RECIPIENT FORM 

Thank you for referring a veteran for a Quilt of Valor. Bear Creek Quilt Guild awards Quilts of Valor every November at the 

regular meeting. The following is information needed by the Quilt of Valor Committee prior to awarding a quilt.  

HAS RECIPIENT EVER RECEIVED A QUILT OF VALOR? IF YES, THEY ARE NOT ALLOWED ANOTHER.  

DOES RECIPIENT WISH TO HAVE A QUILT OF VALOR? IF NO, SEE BELOW** 

NAME_________________________________BRANCH OF SERVICE______________________________ 

HIGHEST RANK________________________SERVICE DATES____________________________________ 

 
OCCUPATION__________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

 
-------------------_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

WILL RECIPIENT BE ABLE TO ATTEND THE NOVEMBER CEREMONY?_______________________________ 

YOUR NAME AND CONTACT INFO__________________________________________________________ 

**Some veterans refuse a quilt because they don’t want something patriotic. For those veterans, the Quilt of Valor Com-

mittee has made non-patriotic themed quilts. Please let your recipient know if this is an issue. Be sure to let the Committee 

know if this is the case so they can be prepared. 

DUTY STATIONS________________________________________________________________________ 

 

AWARDS/COMMENDATIONS RECEIVED ­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­_____________________________________________________________________­­­­­

________________ 

 

WHAT DID RECIPIENT DO AFTER SERVING? OCCUPATION? MARRIED? CHILDREN? HOBBIES?LOCATION? 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
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Bear Creek Quilt Guild 
2024 Directory Advertising Form 

           

 

ADVERTISING RATES FOR DIRECTORY 
 
___  Full Page  5 ½ X 8 ½  $100.00 
___  Inside Front   5 ½ X  8 ½  $125.00 
___  Inside Back  5 ½ X  8 ½  $125.00 
___  Back Cover  5 ½ X  8 ½  $125.00 
___  Half Page  5 ½ X 4 ¼  $  50.00 
___  Quarter Page  5 ½ X  2 ½  $  25.00 

 
 
 
Please Note: 
 

Provide a PDF or JPEG file 
All ads are black/white 
Payment due with application 
Cash/Check - Payable to Bear Creek Quilt Guild 
Directory valid March 2024 – March 2025 

 
Please Print 
 
Name:  _______________________________________________ 
 
Company:  ____________________________________________ 
 
Phone Number:  _______________________________________ 
 
Email:  ________________________________________________ 
 
BCQG Member who took the ad:  ___________________________ 
 
 
Please contact Michelle Lewis with questions.  Ads can be mailed to the address shown below: 
 
Michelle Lewis 
116 Eagle Moor Ln 
Weatherford, TX  76087 
817-247-0622 
quiltingmichelle@gmail.com 
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A D V E R T I S E M E N T  R AT E S  

Advertisements may be submitted electronically or by 

camera-ready art on or before the 25th of each month.  

Advertisements must be paid in advance.  If you are 

interested, please contact via phone, email or mail: 

Doris Schjelderup 

9541 Bewley Dr. 

Keller, Texas 76244 

616-645-0478 (mobile) 

dode65@myyahoo.com 

Size 1 month 3 months 6 months 

Business Card $ 7.00 $ 20.00 $ 40.00 

1/4 page  14.00   40.00   80.00 

1/2 page  28.00   80.00  160.00 

Members in the News 

If you, or your quilt, has made news recently, email a 

picture of you and the quilt to  

dode65@myyahoo.com 

Bee News 

If you have an activity or picture for “Bee News”, send 

to Pam Roark BC.BeeKeeper21@gmail.com  
 

Contact Pam if you are interested in joining or starting 

a Bee. 

NEWSLETTER 

Deadline for the  newsletter is  

the 25th of the month. 

 

Please send all articles worded as you would like 

them printed to Doris Schjelderup 

 

dode65@myyahoo.com 

BCQG OFFICERS 2024 

 COMMITTEE CHAIRS 2024 

Beekeeper Pam Roark 
BC.beekeeper21 

@gmail.com 

See email 

Communications Angela Hoss 469-371-2091 

Community Service Debra Heid 817-600-1229 

Hospitality Executive Board  

Magazine Swap Angela Hoss 469-371-2091 

Membership Michelle Lewis 817-247-0622 

 Kay Thomas 214-228-8032 

 Aleta Mayrose 682-429-8351 

New Member Liaison JoAnne Sheppard 817-673-9483 

Newsletter Doris Schjelderup 661-645-0478 

Opportunity Table Doris Schjelderup 817-562-1741 

Outings/Retreats Mona Levingston 817-235-9188 

Quilts of Valor Beverly Douglas 813-838-6533 

Show & Tell Betty Reisch 817-296-5931 

Sunshine & Shadows Linda McKinney 817-584-2397 

Webmaster Mary Nalley 817-937-4356 

Workshops Nancy Carr  

Kathi Runyan 

817-995-7991 

817-422-4931 

   

BCQG WEBSITE 
   www.bearcreekquiltguild.com 

President Vicky Kidd 806-674-8098 

1st Vice President Nancy Carr 817-995-7991 

2nd Vice President Beverly Douglas 813-838-6533 

Secretary Chris Sizemore 

Pam   Roark 

678-485-1070 

See email 

Treasurer Kay Thomas 214-228-8032 

Past President Kathi Runyan 817-488-7577 

mailto:kathy_gale@yahoo.com
mailto:kathy_gale@yahoo.com
mailto:BC.BeeKeeper21@gmail.com
mailto:kathy_gale@yahoo.com

